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ICCF CONGRESS 2016. BREMEN, GERMANY 
President’s Report to Congress  
Dear Delegates, ICCF Officials, Chess Friends,
Next month, we will meet for the annual ICCF Congress, to be held in Bremen, Germany, to celebrate the 70th anniversary of the German correspondence chess federation (BdF).

The BdF welcomes all Delegates and ICCF Officials to attend the 45th ICCF Congress in Bremen, which will be held in the Radisson Blu Hotel, between 14 August 2016 and 20 August 2016.
Much information about travel and accommodations can be found on the congress website http://www.bdf-fernschachbund.de/bremen/indexgbr.html. I hope that many of you will be able to join us in Bremen.

During the congress we will discuss many important topics for the future of ICCF.  All proposals are detailed on the ICCF website and will allow the players, federation official’s and delegates to review and discuss them prior voting either on line or during the congress. 

I will highlight three of them.

Tournament Organizers Manual

Last year we have introduced a fully revised and modernized version of the Tournament Director Manual that is now fully implemented on the server. A similar document for the tournament organizers was long overdue. 

The tournament organizers currently need to search through many ICCF documents to find relevant rules about their duties, and still find almost no instruction about how to do various tournament organizational tasks.  The Arbiter Committee has developed a manual for tournament organizers, designed to inform them how to do what they need to do, and to bring relevant rules and procedures into one document.  
New Norms / Rating System
Last year in Cardiff, Congress decided to set up a working group to revisit the current ICCF norm calculation principle in consultation with a professional statistician.  The Working Group was charged to propose an enhanced and modernized method for defining norms in title tournaments based on individual performance rating rather than on average tournament rating.
This work was successfully completed based on advice given to the group by Professor Mark Glickman, a Harvard professor of statistics and a world authority in the field of chess ratings.  
The working group will also present to the Congress the evaluation of Professor Glickman’s ‘Glicko’ Rating System which is potentially a suitable system for the ICCF rating system.  It is proposed to fully evaluate this new rating system in order to assess its benefits and drawbacks compared to our current Elo system and to wisely defer to a future Congress the decision of its implementation.
New Time Control
The Working Group about time control and leaves will present a totally new and innovative control system.  The Working Group will suggest to introduce and to test it in some dedicated tournaments before a more general use in the ICCF standard tournaments.   

The proposed new system has been designed to address the concerns raised during the Congress in Cardiff and to solve additional problems of the current time control system.

I expect that all Delegates will analyze these proposals (and the others!) very carefully and will keep in mind that they should “think out of the box” before voting! 
I wish to see you many of you next month in Bremen.

Amici Sumus.

Eric Ruch

ICCF President

